

**Report Attachment Summary** 

February 14, 2023

## Re: Summary of PWES- 2023-10 - Report to Consider Engineer's Report Demonte Branch Drain February 14, 2023, Public Council Meeting 5:30pm

On March 14, 2017, Council appointed Dillon Consulting Ltd. under section 8(1) of the Drainage Act to;

- (I) Make and examination of the drainage area as submitted by the Road Authority for the Town of Tecumseh in the "Petition for Drainage Works" dated January 9, 2017.
- (II) To prepare a Drainage Report for the Demonte Branch Drain, in accordance with Section 8(1) of the Drainage Act, including provisions for future maintenance of the Drain.

On August 8, 2022, Dillon Consulting Ltd. submitted a report titled the "Demonte Branch Drain" (Report); a copy of which is attached to PWES-2023-10.

The Report provides detailed information of the existing conditions of the drain based on the Engineer's examination as well as recommendations for the repair and improvement of the drain. In general, the report provides for the cleanout of accumulated silt and debris, replacement of existing bridges and enclosures, future replacement specifications for remaining bridges and enclosures, and the installation of cable concrete drain liner.

The Report also includes cost estimates for the recommended works and a schedule of assessment for affected properties. In addition, details of previous meetings that have been held for this project under the Drainage Act process are included in the Report.

If you have any questions or would like to request an AODA version of the Dillon Consulting Ltd. drainage report for the "Demonte Branch Drain" (dated August 5, 2022), please contact Dana Reid at (519) 735-2184 ext. 168 or <a href="mailto:dreid@tecumseh.ca">dreid@tecumseh.ca</a>.

